








The EPA believes the technology is proven based on the Kemper plant, a state-of-the-
art, coal-fired plant that Southern Co. is building in Mississippi, according to people
familiar with the agency's position.

The Kemper plant will use cutting-edge gasification technology to capture two-thirds of
the plant's emissions and make it nearly as clean as a natural-gas plant, but the project
has cost more to complete than expected. Furthermore, the Kemper plant benefits from
an oil field nearby where it can pump the captured carbon dioxide and store it. It is also
optimized to use low-grade, local lignite.

"It's the perfect storm of non-replicability" for other power plants, said Jeff Holmstead,
an EPA official under President George W. Bush who is now a partner at the Bracewell
& Giuliani law firm in Washington that has clients who oppose such rules. "If the EPA
finalizes a rule like this, there will certainly be legal challenges," he said.

Big utilities also said it would be unfair to force new coal plants to have the carbon-
capture technology. "We firmly believe CCS is not a demonstrated technology that
meets the requirements of the Clean Air Act," said Melissa McHenry, a spokeswoman
for AEP Inc., one of the biggest U.S. utilities.

Write to Keith Johnson at keith.johnson@wsj.com and Tennille Tracy at
tennille.tracy@dowjones.com



